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Green Initiatives Report Term December 2015 to Nov 2017

Position currently held by board member Brenda Reid

The last two years as a board member and director of Green Initiatives has been rewarding. As a first time member of a Community League board I have seen and experienced many opportunities to get involved with this as well other community leagues. 

· Over the past two years through the Community League I have worked with    the Keepers of the Creek and Daylighting the Creek initiatives. On behalf of the Strathcona Community League I helped coordinate the yearly MillCreek cleanup by purchasing food and supplies (Board donation) as well as participating in the clean up and volunteering at the wind up barbecue. This event has grown and has been well attended in the three years, which I have attended. 
· In spring 2016, an application was submitted to the City of Edmonton for the Big Bin grant. The submission was successful and I organized a Big Bin event to take place at the Community League building parking lot. Thankful for Helen’s with all of the logistics. 

· Spring 2017 I saw an opportunity to combine the Big Bin Event and the Mill Creek cleanup as a means of bringing more community members from other leagues together. I had worked to arrange this for spring 2017 to no avail and feel it is definitely something to plan for 2018. Connecting with Ritchie and Bonnie Doon’s Community League representatives will be beneficial to facilitating this event. Nancy Remple of the Keepers of the Creek has been an amazing resource and is in support of blending the Big Bin event with he Mill Creek Cleanup. 

· As the Green Initiatives director I feel there is a lot of opportunity to leverage city and provincial funding to increase the level of environmental sustainability of our community league building and community in general. In order to learn from other leagues already actively developing greening programming I helped organize the Evansdale Community Leagues’ Net Zero Event in June of 2017. This was a great opportunity to learn from leagues that are equipped with solar panels and other environmentally sustainable projects as our community plans for a potential building renewal. 

·  Recently, I attended a portion of a series of workshops provided by the Edmonton Federation of Community Leagues (EFCL). The various workshops highlighted aspects of support for green initiatives undertaken by community leagues. Topics discussed ranged from government funding to open discussion on the activities of various community leagues. Riverdale and Evansdale are great examples of community members coming together to improve the energy efficiency of buildings, enhancing resilience to potential effects of climate change and building strong interpersonal relationship through sharing common values.

· Additionally, in my two years as the Green Initiatives director I have felt it in important as a board member to volunteer with other community events. Because of this I have volunteered with Edmonton Folk Music Festival the past two years. 

·  Carla Costuros and myself have organized two wine tasting during pub night events. We plan to continue hosting the wine tasting in the future. 

I have enjoyed getting to know the board members and feel very grateful to live in an amazing little community that has so much to offer. Thank you for providing me with the chance to serve on the board. 

Kind Regards, 
Brenda
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